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  Hanoi,  29 July 2018 
 

 

To:  SAMDECH AKEAK MOHA PONHEA CHAKREI 

HENG SAMRIN 

President of the National Assembly 

Kingdom of Cambodia 

Phnom Penh 

 

  

 Esteemed Samdech President, 

It is a great pleasure for me to learn that the 6th National Assembly 

Election of the Kingdom of Cambodia has been successfully held on 29 July 

2018. The Cambodia People’s Party (CPP) has gained an outstanding victory 

to sustain its role as the country’s ruling party. On behalf of the National 

Assembly of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam and in my own name, I 

would like to convey to Samdech President and the people of Cambodia our 

warmest congratulations. 

With the above-mentioned important victory, the National Assembly 

and people of Viet Nam are strongly confident that the people of Cambodia 

will obtain all the more tremendous achievements in the course of national 

construction, stabilization, and development, along with the further enhanced 

role and position in the international arena. 

I also firmly believe that the relationship of “good neighborliness, 

traditional friendship, comprehensive cooperation and lasting sustainability” 

between Viet Nam and Cambodia in general, and the cooperation between the 

National Assembly of Viet Nam and the National Assembly of Cambodia in 

particular will be significantly developed, in the interest of our two peoples, 

actively contributing to peace, stability, cooperation and development in the 

region and the world over. 

May Samdech President have good health, happiness and further 

achievements in your noble position! 

Please accept, Samdech President, the assurances of my highest 

consideration. 

 

  

(signed) 

 

NGUYEN THI KIM NGAN 

                                        


